

AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY FORM

MEETING DATE: January 4, 2022

ITEM TITLE: Public Hearing- ZTA-21-09

ITEM SUMMARY:

At the March 2, 2021 Town Council meeting, the Town Council instructed Town Staff to take valuable elements out of the adoption draft of the Town Code Update written by CodeWright for review by the Planning Board and the Town Council for future consideration. The proposed amendments to Sections 36-202 (d)(6), 36-203 (d)(6), 36-204 (d)(6), and 36-205 (d)(6) are a result of comments provided by the Town Attorney regarding the use of the first line of stable natural vegetation on oceanfront lots for determining lot coverage. His comments referred to N.C.G.S. 77-20 which establishes that the seaward boundary of oceanfront properties is the mean high water mark. The proposed amendments are an effort to make it clear that the Town's lot coverage requirements for lots where the boundary is the Atlantic Ocean only use the first line of stable natural vegetation to establish lot coverage by using a portion of the lots, not for establishing the seaward boundary or area of the lots. If approved, the proposed amendments would not change how lot coverage is calculated on lots where the boundary is the Atlantic Ocean (see lot coverage information on enclosed as-built survey).

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Town Staff has determined that the proposed amendments are consistent with the Town's currently adopted Land Use Plan and Town Staff recommends approval of the proposed ZTA. The Town Planning Board unanimously (5-0) recommended approval of the application at the November 15, 2021 Planning Board meeting. The proposed language was drafted with the assistance of Professor David Owens with the UNC School of Government. The language suggested by Professor Owens clarifies that the first line of stable natural vegetation is used to establish lot coverage by using a portion of the lots, not for establishing the seaward boundary or area of the lots.

REQUESTED ACTION:

Motion to approve ZTA-21-09.